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PERSONAL

Mr. Amon G. Carter
The Fort Worth Star Telegram
Fort Worth, T e x a s. ~

Dear Mr. Carter:

I am enclosing you copies of letters, which

I have addressed to Senator Connally and Con-
gressman Lanham, in regard to the Erwin Manu-
facturing Company matter, about which lr.
Erwin and I spoke to you some days ago.

Mr. Erwin is leaving within the next day or
two for Washington. It will be appreciated
if you will write to Senator Connally and
Congressman Lanham urging them to assist Mr.
Erwin to the extent of appearing with him be-
fore the proper persons of the War Production
Board. He is seeking priorities. He will
explain to them the nature of the applicatiocn.

For your information this Company is to manu-
facture cotton and burlap textile bags. The
plant is badly needed in Fort Worth, as you
know.

Yours very sincerely,

7 Jantls /77/"%4,/

Mi:de Mark McGee
Enels.



